MILFORD POLICE DEPARTMENT - COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT UNIT - 430 BOSTON POST ROAD - MILFORD, CONNECTICUT 06460
(203) 874-2366 or email crimeprevention@milfordct.gov

For Immediate Release

Date: January 17, 2024
Contact: Community Engagement Unit

THIS INFORMATION IS NOT INCLUSIVE OF RECENT EVENTS OR ARRESTS
CAUTION: USE OF THIS INFORMATION SHOULD BE AT YOUR DISCRETION; SOME NAMES AND ADDRESSES
MAY NOT BE ACCURATE AT THE TIME OF THIS RELEASE.

On January 16, 2024, at approximately 6:40pm, officers responded to a Wilson Street residence for a report of a
robbery with a firearm. The victim stated that they were robbed at gunpoint inside the residence by two males,
who were known to the victim. The suspects fled the residence in a white vehicle. A short time later, a
responding officer spotted a vehicle matching the description and it was stopped on Schoolhouse Road.

Two juveniles in the vehicle were later identified as the suspects in the robbery. Narcotics were found in the
vehicle.

During the investigation, it was learned that the firearm used in the robbery was dropped off at another Milford
residence after the robbery. The Milford Police Department Detective Bureau began to enhance the
investigation and detectives drafted a search warrant for the suspected residence. Early this morning, a search
warrant was executed, and a stolen .38 caliber loaded pistol was recovered. The firearm was found to be stolen
during a burglary in Vernon, Connecticut.

Both juveniles were charged with Robbery in the First Degree and Conspiracy to Commit Robbery in the First
Degree. Their names are being withheld because of their age.

This investigation is continuing, and additional charges are pending.
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